St. Benedict C.S.S., 50 Saginaw Pkwy, Cambridge, ON N1R 5W1

June 4, 2014 · Volume 6, Issue 21

# Table of Contents

- Administrative
- Academics
- Athletics
- Clubs
- Student Activities
- Other news
- Upcoming events

The BENN newsletter is a publication of St. Benedict CSS. It is distributed every second Wednesday during the school year using the WCDSB Newswire service. Any questions or comments pertaining to this publication can be sent to the editor Anton Milardovic or the school's principal Dan Witt.

#### **BENN Staff**

Mr. Anton Milardovic Mrs. Jennifer Jackson Ms. Laura Varriano Lane

#### **Next Issue**

June 18, 2014

# Turning it up a notch... for another few weeks...

We're almost there! In a few short weeks June, like all of her predecessors, will be a memory. But we need to make the most of it. June is a time of closure. For our grade 12s, it marks the end of another chapter in their lives, as they prepare to leave St. Benedict. For our grade 9s, 10s, and 11s, it's a time to "move up" to the next grade.

But June, like all of her predecessors, needs to be *lived*. It needs to be enjoyed (weatherwise, finally), but it also means turning it up a notch for another few weeks... that home stretch.

Students: make the most of it. Get those projects and ISUs done. Start studying. The Montreal Canadiens are out of the playoffs, so the NHL season is technically over. Prepare your review notes. Ask your teachers questions. Get answers. Get rest. Get some sun. But most of all, get the best mark you are capable of, and one that you will be proud of.

June will pass, don't let it pass you by, and most certainly don't let it pass without you growing intellectually and spiritually. July will wait.

— Editor

# Benny's in the Local Media

CAMBRIDGE TIMES: Getting the Lowe-down on leadership CAMBRIDGE TIMES: Hard work and rejection pay off

**Administrative** 

# Final Exaluation Schedule Grade 12 Grade 9 to 11

All courses (except those listed below) will have a 75 minute Final Evaluation taking place on June 17, 18, 19, or 20. All final evaluations will take place beginning at

All courses (except those listed below) will have a 75 minute Final Evaluation taking place on June 19, 20, 23, or 24.

either 8:30 am or 12:00 pm as per the schedule below.

The following courses will have a 2 hour Final Evaluation taking place on June 17, 18, 19, or 20:

**Business:** Analyzing Current Economic Issues CIA4U, Principals of Financial Accounting BAT4M

English/French: Grade 12 University English ENG4U; Grade 12 College English ENG4C; Grade 12 University Writer's Craft EWC4U; Grade 12 University English Literature Studies ETS4U; Grade 12 University Core French FSF4U

Geography: The Environment & Resource Management CGR4M, Canadian & World Issues CGW4U

History: Canadian History CHI4U, World History CHY4U & CHY4C, Canadian and International Law CLN4U

Math: Grade 12 University 4U; Grade 12

College Technology MCT4C

Physical Education: Grade 12 University

**Exercise Science PSE4U** 

Religion: Grade 12 University/College

Church & Culture HRE4M

Science: Grade 12 College 4C; Grade 12

University 4U

Social Sciences: Individuals & Families in a Diverse Society HHS4M, Challenge & Change in Society HSB4M

#### Notes:

- For students who require CREDIT RESCUE: Teachers will co-ordinate time for CREDIT RESCUE with these individual students.
- 2. For grade 12 students who take a grade 11 class: You are expected to be in class in the mornings on June 17 and 18.
- 3. There are no grade 12 classes running on grade 12 exam days.

Students who meet the following criteria will not be required to attend school in the afternoon on these days.

- a) have achieved a passing grade;
- b) have submitted all summative activities and
- c) have completed all components of their final culminating activity

Students who do not meet the above criteria will be required to attend Credit Rescue in the afternoon on these days with the possibility of attending an additional 2 hour Credit Recovery class on June 25th in an attempt to be successful in obtaining their credit.

The following courses will have a 2 hour Final Evaluation taking place on June 19, 20, 23, or 24:

Business: Introduction to Financial Accounting BAF3M

English/French: Grade 11 University English ENG3U; Grade 11 College English ENG3C; Grade 11 University Core French FSF3U Geography: Physical Geography CGF3M History: American History CHA3U, World History CHW3M, Understanding Canadian Law CLU3M

Math: All Grade 10 Academic 2D; All Grade 11 University 3U; Grade 11 University/College 3M

Religion: Grade 11 University/College World Religions HRT3M

Science: All Grade 9 & 10 Academic 1D, 2D; All Grade 11 College 3C; Grade 11 University/College 3M; Grade 11 University 3U

Social Sciences: Introduction to Anthropology HSP3M

## Thursday, June 19

8:30 to 10:30 - Period 1 exam 10:45 - Bus Pickup

Friday, June 20

Tuesday, June 17

12:00-2:00 - Period 3 exam

Wednesday, June 18

12:00-2:00 - Period 4 exam

Thursday, June 19

8:30-10:30 - Period 1 exam

Friday, June 20

8:30-10:30 - Period 2 exam

8:30 to 10:30 - Period 2 exam

10:45 – Bus Pickup

Monday, June 23

8:30 to 10:30 - Period 3 exam

10:45 - Bus Pickup

Tuesday, June 24

8:30 to 10:30 - Period 4 exam

10:45 - Bus Pickup

Wednesday, June 25

8:30 to 10:30: Credit Rescue as arranged by teacher and student

No buses

NOTE: All grade 9-11 students are to be in full uniform during final evaluation and credit rescue classes





# Service to/from St. Benedict during June Exams

## Thursday, June 19 and Friday, June 20, 2014

#### Morning Service to St. Benedicts

All school specials operate in the morning at the regularly scheduled times.

#### Dismissal Service (10:45am departure)

Poplar Baldwin Special

- Operates via regular routing

Melran Special

 Operates via Franklin, Winston, Cooper, Queen and then continues on regular routing

## Monday, June 23 and Tuesday, June 24, 2014

#### Morning Service to St. Benedicts

School specials operate in the morning at the regularly scheduled times except for the Melran-Saginaw Special which is cancelled.

Students in the Melran area should utilize the Melran-Winston Special for these two days.

#### Dismissal Service (10:45am departure)

Poplar Baldwin Special

- Operates via regular routing

Melran Special

 Operates via Franklin, Winston, Cooper, Queen and then continues on regular routing

#### Regular GRT service options to the Cambridge Centre:

Route 53 – departs St. Benedicts at 10:32 / 11:02am

Route 60 - departs St. Benedicts at 10:16 / 10:46am

Route 75 - departs St. Benedicts at 10:35 / 11:05am

For further information on transit services provided by the Region of Waterloo including school specials refer to our website at...www.grt.ca

# September is looking even more AMAZING!

Have we got news for you! Sure, September is the end of summer vacation but we are coming back with a bang! In September Benny's is entering the *AVIVA Community Fund* Canada wide competition to win project funding to enhance our school! We have a \$150,000.00 winning idea that we know our community is going to love.

We want to enhance our sports field by adding a multipurpose score board, grandstands, a 150m stone dust fitness trail to connect to the track and some workout stations with green space rest areas that will look amazing.



All we need is you: Benny's past and present students and families to help get the message out to our community. We are looking for motivated students to work with our teams; IT & website (Mr. Milardovic), community (Mr. Wittmann & Mrs. Klassen), art and publications (Mr. Dufresne) and media (Miss Stockie) or talk to Mrs. Reis, one of our motivated project leads.

There are great creative leadership opportunities for students to work with staff promoting the project to the media, businesses, churches, our feeder schools and community leaders.

What does it take to win? It takes votes and community support to make it to the final judges round. Visit the <u>Aviva Community Fund</u> website and register to vote from each of your accounts. We need votes from all your email, face book and twitter accounts each day of voting to make it to the final round in December. There will also be legacy opportunities for families, friends and our community to help enhance the green space and fitness trail to beautify our school.

We know we have a winning idea and we are looking for you to be a part of it too!

# Are you in Grade 12?

Are you leaving St. Benedict's next year and have uniform pieces that you would like to donate in exchange for wearing your civies for your last week of high school?

If this describes you, then, uniform collection begins Wednesday, June 11th -- check out the ranger for more information. If you have any questions, see Mrs. Leusink in the main office.

# **News from the Guidance Department**

By Mrs. P. Klassen

## **Graduation Ceremony Reminders**

- 1. Invitations and tickets were mailed out following the Victoria Day long weekend. If you have registered for graduation and have not yet received your package, please see Mrs. O'Connor in the guidance office as soon as possible.
- 2. Please return your replay card, as well as any tickets that you do not need to the guidance office. Any tickets not used, will be distributed to students who have requested extra tickets via a waiting list being created by Mrs. O'Connor.
- 3. Thank you to the many potential graduates who have handed in their completed Community Service Hour forms! If you have not taken care of this important detail, please do so immediately. You are not eligible to attend the graduation ceremony if you have not completed your Community Service Hours.

# Still Interested in Attending College or University in September??

 The Admission Information Service (AIS) will be available through OUAC (Ontario University Application Center) from early June to August for applicants who have not been accepted to Attention Grade 12 students

Are you entitled to a Business Certificate?

programs of their choice or for students who still wish to apply to university for September. All known openings in all university programs will be posted by the AIS at www.ouac.on.ca/ais/

2. Students who did not apply to college are still welcome to apply on-line for September, 2014 to any program that is still accepting applications. See www.ontariocolleges.ca for more information.

If you have taken 5 courses in business, please inform Mr.
Wittmann ASAP so that we may recognize you at your graduation ceremony.

#### What counts?

Business Studies, Computer Courses, Economics, 1 Law, and Business Co-op.

# Do you have a son or daughter entering Grade 9 in September?

If the answer to this question is "yes," the following information might be of interest to you:

- 1. Summer Skill Builder The WCDSB offers a Summer Skills Builder program for students currently in Grades 7 or 8. This FREE program runs for 10 mornings and offers support in math, reading, writing and study skills. The program is geared towards helping students prepare for the next level of study. The program will run from July 7 July 18 (Monday to Friday) at St. Benedict CSS and St. David CSS. Contact your current elementary school or St. Louis, 519–745–1201, stlouis@wcdsb.ca for more information.
- 2. HeadStart HeadStart is a FREE 4-day program for current Grade 8 students who are entering SBCSS in September. The program will be run by certified teachers and will focus on study skills, managing timetables, school orientation and other keys to success. This is a great opportunity for students to meet school and student leaders and get support for the transition to high school. The program will run August 21, 22, 25 and 26 from 9:00 AM to 12 Noon. Contact your current elementary school or St. Louis, 519-745-1201, stlouis@wcdsb.ca for more details.
- 3. Consider starting, or completing your 40 hours of required community service this summer prior to starting Grade 9 in September. Beginning July 1, 2014, any community service completed can be counted toward this high school diploma requirement.

## **Exam Help Available**

Idea Exchange has partnered with the non-profit organization, Tutoring Beyond Borders (www.tutoring-beyond-borders.com) to offer FREE exam review sessions to high school students in the Cambridge area. An exam cram session will be led by Tutoring Beyond Borders tutors, who will provide a review of the course content as well as one to one assistance. The exam cram program will be offered for a number of topics in Grades 9 – 12 Math and Science courses. A session is scheduled to take place at the Clemens Mill Library at St. Benedict CSS on Saturday, June 14 between 12:00 Noon and 5:00 PM. Interested students

# Need exam stress relief?

Cambridge Libraries is having two Exam Stress Relief days in June. The first is June 12 and the second is June 16.

During the library period that day, Cambridge Therapy Dogs will be at the Clemens Mill library during the lunch period for students to meet and interact with three therapy dogs, Amy, Jazzy and William.

There will also be a games table set up with puzzles, play doh and

#### **Course Choices for Next Year**

Returning students who are considering a course change for next year, are encouraged to make an appointment to see their guidance counsellor during the month of June. Attempting to make changes now, will undoubtedly be easier than trying to do so in September.

## **Community Service Opportunities**

Several new volunteer opportunities have been made available in the recent weeks. Students seeking ways to complete their community service hours, should consider the following:

- 1. The Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation (JDRF) is seeking the assistance of student volunteers for their annual walk. Volunteers are needed for both the Kitchener and the Cambridge walks. Volunteer jobs would include helping to set up, take down, face painting and running children's activities. Contact Margot directly at mfitzpatrick@jdrf.ca if you are interested in volunteering.
- 2. Your active participation in any fundraising event can count towards your community service hours. This would include participation in events such as the Juvenile Diabetes Walk, Run for the Cure, or any other type of walk, run, or bike that is raising money for a charitable organization.
- 3. The City of Cambridge is always looking for volunteers to assist with the many activities that they run during the summer months the Cambridge Arts Festival, the Forbes Park Music Festival, the Cambridge Highland Games and Rock the Mill are only a few events which require lots of help. See the City of Cambridge web site for more information on how you can be involved.
- 4. The Waterloo Regional Police Association is seeking your help in organizing "Family Nights," These evenings will be every Thursday and will run from 5:00 to 9:00 PM. Volunteers are needed to create a fun filled interactive evening with children of police officers who will there attending meetings. You will be placed on a rotating schedule and can be signed up individually or in a small group. Volunteers are asked to make a 6 month commitment to the program. Contact Krista Brown at 519–622–0771 or kbrown@wrpa.org if you are interested.
- 5. The Rotary Club of Cambridge is seeking 400 volunteers to help with the first every Ribfest to be held in Cambridge this summer. Contact volunteer@cambridgeribfest.com or visit the website at www.cambridgeribfest.com for more details.

## Summer School

Summer school will be available this summer for St. Benedict students through the Waterloo Region District School Board, our coterminous board. Selected.make-up credit courses will be offered at Jacob Hespeler Secondary School in Cambridge and Cameron Heights Secondary School in Kitchener. A selected number of new credit courses will be offered at Jacob Hespeler Secondary School in Cambridge, Sir John A. Macdonald Secondary School in Waterloo and Bluevale Collegiate in Waterloo. Classes will begin on Wednesday, July 2 and will run until Friday, July 25. Make-up courses are 3 hours in length, either morning or afternoon, while new credit

courses are 6 hours in length, not including a 30 minute nutrition break. Students can register for a maximum of 2 make up credits or one new credit course. In addition to these two options, there are also a selected number of on-line blended courses being offered. More information regarding summer school course offerings and registration is available in the guidance office. Please note that students interested in taking a new credit course in summer school must register by June 12. Students planning to take a make-up course have until June 25 to register. See guidance for more information.

# St. Benedict is gold at going green

BY MR. A. ARKELL

St. Benedict has earned a Gold Level standing in the EcoSchool program for the third year in a row. We earned 89.75 points out of a total of 100. The judges who visited our school were really impressed with how we include environmental stewardship and eco-friendly practices in many areas around the school.

For those not familiar with this process, the EcoSchool program looks at six different areas around promoting Eco-Friendly practices. These categories include things like school ground greening projects, lesson plans and summative projects, field trips, programs around reducing waste and electricity usage, environmental leadership, and the way we communicate our stories to the school and public.

I'd like to personally thank all of the teachers, custodians and all others who have helped out in any way this year. Achieving Gold is not easy because it takes a whole community to work together towards one goal. We did this again for the third year in a row.

Let us recycle your dead batteries, ink cartridges, and old cell phones.

Drop them off at the Main Office or in the Library.



Special Olympian visits St. Benedict

BY MRS. D. WYLIE

Special Olympian and former Cambridge resident, Jeff Cressman, came to St Benedict on May 28th to visit with Mrs Missio's grade 9 class. He brought his medals to show off and many pictures showing his style. Jeff went to the Canadian Special Olympics in Calgary in 1996 as a speed skater. In 2006 he went to Hamilton to qualify for the Winter Games that were to be held in Owen Sound in 2007. At the Winter Games Jeff had the honour of being the torch bearer who helped light the Olympic torch. Jeff was one of the oldest and most respected Special Olympians at the Games. In 2006 Jeff also had the opportunity to be in Celebration on Ice with stars such as Kurt Browning, Jeffery Buttle, Shalyn Bourne and other famous Canadian figure skaters.

Jeff had an attentive audience as he told of his journey to the Ontario Winter Games in 2007 as a Figure Skater, winning gold. After the class watched a video of Jeff practicing with his coach and one of him doing his award winning performance many questions were asked about the journey to being a Special Olympian, such as how long did he practice, where he has travelled to and what he is doing now.

Jeff was a great inspiration to the class as they talked about their own favourite sports and going to the regional Special Olympics on June 16th.



Special Olympian Jeff Cressman poses with Mackenzie Dobbie.

#### **Academics**

# **Enriching the Lives of Students**

BY MRS. D. WITTMANN

# The Curieosity Student Leadership Conference

The <u>Curieosity Student Leadership Conference</u> celebrates women leading careers in science, engineering, technology, and math. A day dedicated to inspiration, women will share ideas, insights and personal stories, to help mentor, build confidence and curieosity in the next generation of young women." from curieosity.ca.

Students chosen to attend this conference:



Sierra Anderson, Larissa Kimkaran, Kayla Vieno, Veronica Reitmeier, Areeba Qureshi, Maria Tasneem, Myra Enriquez, Laura Ivits, Lulu Liu, Bronwyn Reinhart, Samaa Kabbar, Nicole Aucoin, Jess Antle, Sonja Montibeler.

# **Parts Of Speech: The NOUN**

A noun is a word for a person, place, or thing. (You might like to think of nouns as *naming words*.)

Everything we can see or talk about is represented by a word which names it. That "naming word" is called a noun.

Sometimes a noun will be the name for something we can touch (e.g., lion, cake, computer), and sometimes a noun will be the name for something we cannot touch (e.g., bravery, mile, joy).

Everything is represented by a word that lets us talk about it. This includes people (e.g., man, scientist), animals (e.g., dog, lizard), places (e.g., town, street), objects (e.g., vase, pencil), substances (e.g., copper, glass), qualities (e.g., heroism, sorrow), actions (e.g., swimming, dancing), and measures (e.g., inch, ounce).

#### Read more:

http://www.grammar-monster.com/lessons/nouns.htm#3bbpB2CoZYpbzlx1.99

http://grammar.ccc.commnet.edu/grammar/nouns.htm

http://grammar.ccc.commnet.edu/grammar/grammarrock.htm#nouns

For Reading and Writing for Success, visit our <a href="mailto:English@St.Benedict blog">English@St.Benedict blog</a>.

# Grade 11s experience sacred spaces throughout region

By Mrs. J. DIETRICH

The grade 11 World Religions classes had the opportunity to visit 3 sacred spaces throughout Waterloo Region on Wednesday, May 28. The first stop was the Islamic Centre of Cambridge where we were fortunate to hear the wise words of the local Imam who posed on the front steps of the mosque with the Bennies' students.

Our next stop was Beth Jacob Synagogue in Kitchener where Rabbi Nevo Zuckerman amazed us with his stories of living life as an Orthodox Jew.

The final visit for the students was a Hindu Temple in Bridgeport where students were awed by the beauty of many Hindu statues of popular gods and goddesses.

All the students found the day to be very educational and informative! It is definitely a trip to look forward to in your grade 11 year!



# St. Benedict's is LOUDER THAN A BOMB!

In May, students from Mrs. Rocha's senior drama class participated in the first ever Canadian "Louder Than A Bomb" Spoken Word Competition! According to Urban Dictionary, "Spoken Word is poetry intended for onstage performance, rather than exclusively designed for the page".



Our students represented our school with class and style at the competitions. The team of Emma Fritz, Jacob Knoop, Mackenzie Kuehl and Mikael Melo placed 2nd at the Preliminaries on May 2 and the team of Julia Da Silva, Arlene Gopaulsingh, Mackenzie Kuehl, Mikael Melo and Hailey Wright placed 3rd at the Finals on May 28.

A big thank you to these students who were open to learning about this inspiring art form and who shared their beautiful poetry with others!

# Youth and Philanthropic Initiative (YPI)

BY Mr. R. MARTINELLO

Once again St. Benedict Civics students participated in the annual YPI (Youth and Philanthropic Initiative) challenge. YPI is an charitable organization that encourages students to participate in active citizenship by researching a local grassroots charity. Through our Grade 10 Civics classes, students in groups of two to five choose a local charity, research it through a variety of means, including visits of the charity, then present to their fellow classmates. Each class selects one group to compete in an all–school final presentation. The winner of that presentation is then given \$5,000 by YPI to present to their chosen charity.

# **VOTE!**

As is tradition, we will be hosting a mock student provincial vote on June 9 in our atrium.

By the time the next issue of the BENN goes out we will have the votes tabulated, and our inschool pundits will be able to compare our results with the actual provincial election. To date, YPI has donated over \$6 million to a variety of charities across Canada. All five of our high schools in the Waterloo Catholic District School Board participate in the YPI project with winners from each school presenting a \$5,000 cheque to needy charities. That means that students in our board, over the last two years, have been able to provide \$50,000 in funds to deserving charities.

The winners of this year's YPI (Youth and Philanthropy Initiative) completion were Cheyne Ferguson, Faizah Gaya, Kianna Barran, Calista McLeod, and Ashlee Hardy. Their chosen charity was Run-a-Lung, the charity established by Kayla Baker. The money donated to Run-a-Lung will be used to buy Ipads, Ipods and television screens for children who are currently receiving treatment at Sick Kids Hospital in Toronto. Congratulations go to these young ladies, and to all who participated in the YPI challenge.

For more information on YPI go to goypi.org.

## Saints OFSAA bound

BY MR. F. WITTMANN



Seven members of Benny's Track and Field team are on their way to OFSAA!

Sevanne Ghazarian continued her winning ways by easily capturing gold in both the 1500 and 3000 metre races. She won the 3000 by an impressive 23 seconds.

Devaughn Channer also won gold in the 800 metres, mowing down 4 competitors in the final few metres to clock in at 2 minutes flat.

And the Junior Boys 4 X 100 metre relay

captured the bronze medal position, 3/100's out of second. Congratulations to Austin Goulart, Aidan Yearwood, Devaughn Channer, Mario Alyas, and Dillon Marcy. Good luck at the provincial finals!

All of Benny's athletes, including Augustine Soga and Marcus Noble, posted personal bests and school records at WEST OFSAA.



# Softball Boys set for finals

Our Boys softball team out on a tremendous performance at Tuesday's WCSSAA playoff tournament. The Saints defeated Grand River, Huron Heights, Preston, and Elmira to advance to the WCSSAA championship this Thursday.

The Saints will play in the WCSSAA championship tomorrow, Thursday afternoon. Please come out and support these amazing boys. Game starts at 3:00pm at Peter Hallman in Kitchener. Go Saints!

## **OFSAA Tennis 2014**

By Mrs. M. Crowell

Ashleigh Brimo went to OFSAA Tennis at the Rexall Centre for her second year in a row to compete in the girls high school singles category. Her first match was a heartbreaker as she was up by a large margin but lost in a tiebreaker 7–5.

Her second match was on Tuesday, and after much work by the organizers due to rain we went to the Veneto tennis club where she quite easily won her match. Staying at the Veneto Club Ashleigh played another very close match but in the end lost in a tie breaker 7–5 so was not able



to advance to the finals on Wednesday despite putting forth a great effort.

Best of luck to Ashleigh in her tennis future!



#### Clubs

# Saints race to third

By Mr. S. Granger

Under beautiful sunny skies this past Saturday at the University of Waterloo St. Benedict's "Racing Saints" electric car racing team raced their wings off and finished 3rd bringing home the University of Waterloo Design award. Mr. Granger and Mr. Castela could not be happier for this grassroots team here at Benny's. The team would like to thank Mr. Witt and all school board staff that came out to support the team.

# Making a Difference club

We will be having our final meeting of the year today at lunch in room 326. If you have been involved in the club's activities at any point this year, you are welcome to join us! Snacks and beverages will be provided! Hope to see all of you there today at lunch!

# **Seams Sew Easy**

The Seams Sew Easy Club will meet this
Thursday after school in room 212. Bring your
sewing projects and ideas. New members are always welcome.



# **Doctor Who Club**

Our final meeting of the year is this Friday, after school, in room 226. We will be screening the Matt Smith episode "The Angels Take Manhattan", followed by the final prize raffle of the year.

#### **Student Activities**

# **Student Council Interviews coming!**

All students who submitted applications for student council need to check for their interview time posted on the SAC Office window. Interviews will take place after school until 5pm next Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday. If you miss your interview time, you will not be eligible to serve on student council. If you cannot make your appointed time, please contact Mr. Curtis as soon as possible.



# **AUDITIONS!**

Be ready to sing and move!

**WEDNESDAY JUNE 11 2:30-4:00** 

PREP: Everyone- "Day By Day", Girls- "Bless the Lord", Boys-"Beautiful City"

OPTIONAL "learn the audition songs" practices: Fri. June 6 and/or Mon. June 9 at lunch in Room 103

#### Show will take place in late November

#### Other News

# Cambridge Libraries Exam Cram

# Saturday June 14

#### 12:00 to 5:00 pm @ Clemens Mill Library

Free Exam prep for Grades 9 to 12 maths and sciences

Free tutoring provided by tutors from Tutoring Beyond Borders, a charitable organization.

Please register at http://tutoring-beyond-borders.com/content/exam-cram

#### **Upcoming Events**

Wednesday, June 4

Spirit Day

**BENN Newsletter release** 

Thursday, June 5

11:00am Fresh Club

11:00am YouTube Film Crew Club

2:30pm Seams Sew Easy Club

2:30pm Girls' Workout Club

6:00pm Badminton Club

7:00pm School Council Meeting

Athletic Banquet

Friday, June 6

2:30pm Doctor Who Video Club

Monday, June 9

11:00am Guitar Club

2:30pm Camera Club

2:30pm Electric Car Club

Tuesday, June 10

8:20am EQAO Grade 9 Math

Wednesday, June 11

8:20am EQAO Grade 9 Math

11:00am Art Club

11:00am Glee

11:00am Ultimate Club

11:20am Eco Squad

2:30pm Anime Club

2:30pm Reach For the Top

2:30pm Electric Car Club

2:35pm Godspell auditions

Spirit Day

Thursday, June 12

11:00am Fresh Club

11:00am YouTube Film Crew Club

2:30pm Seams Sew Easy Club

2:30pm Girls' Workout Club

6:00pm Badminton Club

Friday, June 20

8:20am Grade 12 final evaluations (attendance

mandatory)

8:20am Grade 9-11 final evaluations (attendance

mandatory)

Saturday, June 21

Summer solstice

Monday, June 23

8:20am Grade 9-11 final evaluations (attendance

mandatory)

10:00am Graduation Mass and Breakfast

Tuesday, June 24

8:20am Grade 9-11 final evaluations (attendance

mandatory)

Wednesday, June 25

6:30pm Graduation ceremony

Friday, June 27

**BENN Newsletter release** 

Monday, June 30

**Board Holiday** 

Tuesday, July 1

CANADA DAY

Check the calendar on the school website for more information. New information is always being added, and more detailed information about upcoming events can be found there. To see the full calendar, go to Benny's News

► Calendar of Events.

Friday, June 13 2:30pm Doctor Who Video Club Closing assembly

Sunday, June 15 Father's Day

Monday, June 16

2:30pm Camera Club 2:30pm Electric Car Club

Tuesday, June 17

8:20am Grade 12 final evaluations (attendance mandatory)

Wednesday, June 18

8:20am Grade 12 final evaluations (attendance mandatory) Spirit Day BENN Newsletter release

Thursday, June 19

8:20am Grade 12 final evaluations (attendance mandatory) 8:20am Grade 9–11 final evaluations (attendance mandatory)

# Keep up with what's happening at St. Benedict's using your cell phone



Visit
stbenedict.wcdsb.ca/calendar.php
from your cell phone.
(Be sure to bookmark it!)

#### Miscellaneous

#### We want to know...

Thank you to those who have taken time to provide us with feedback. Your opinions are important to us! Please <u>email us</u> with your comments and suggestions. If you like our newsletter, tell others; if you don't like it, tell us!

Check out our school website at  $\underline{\text{http://stbenedict.wcdsb.ca}}$  for news and information updates.



